
From: Ragley, Jay <JRagley@ed.sc.gov>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Baker, JoshJoshBaker@gov.sc.gov
Date: 6/20/2013 6:59:44 PM

Subject: Letter from State Superintendent of Education Mick Zais
Attachments: GovHaleyVetoLetter_062013.PDF

Dear Christian and Josh:
 
Good evening. Attached to this email is a letter from Dr. Zais to Governor Haley requesting vetoes in H.3710, the 
general appropriations act for Fiscal Year 2013-2014. Please contact me with any questions. On behalf of Dr. Zais, 
please thank the Governor for her consideration.
 
JWR
 
Jay W. Ragley
Legislative and Public Affairs
South Carolina Department of Education
Email: JRagley@ed.sc.gov
Phone: 803-734-8043
Twitter: @EducationSC
Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/scdoe
 

The information contained in this transmission is intended only for the use of the person(s) named above. If you are not 
the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email. The South Carolina Department of Education is neither 
liable for the proper and complete transmission of the information contained in this communication nor for any delay in 
its receipt. To reply to the agency administrator directly, please send an email to postmaster@ed.sc.gov. 
Communications to and from the South Carolina Department of Education are subject to the South Carolina Freedom of 
Information Act, unless otherwise exempt by state or federal law.
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